
REGULAR MONTHLY ACTIVITIES  

1st Sunday in each month 7.30pm Sunday Sisters The Sun Pub 

2nd Thursday in each month 3.00pm Thursday Club Committee Room 

3rd Tuesday in each month 7.30pm WI Committee Room 

1st Wednesday in each month 7.45pm Pub Quiz The Sun Pub 

2nd Tuesday every other 
month 

7.30pm Parish Council Meetings 
(Jan/Mar/May/July/Sept/Nov) 

Committee Room 

CHURCH OFFICERS 

          Rector                   Fr Reuben Preston             (782000)   
          Pastoral Assistant                 Rosemary Drewery            (07792 926 004) 
          Churchwardens                     Jane Wells                            (782462) 
                   Sue Whitehouse      (781300)  
          Treasurer                                 Stephen Hill                         (781064) 

Editor      Jane Carwithen (782185) or email janecarwithen@gmail.com 
Items should be with the Editor for the next edition by NOON ON 25th of each month. 

  

CHURCH SERVICES AT ST MARY’S FOR NOVEMBER (These are the regular weekly 
services for each month – if there are any changes to these services, details will  
appear inside the magazine and also on the small notice board at the Lych Gate.)  

Every Tuesday morning  9.30am Midweek Communion (30 minutes) 

Every Sunday evening  6.00pm Benefice Evensong at Sharnbrook 

1st Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

2nd Sunday in the month 11.00am All-Age Communion  

3rd Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

4th Sunday in the month 11.00am Choral Matins 

5th Sunday in the month 11.00am Parish Communion 

REGULAR VILLAGE ACTIVITIES  

Weekdays *9.00am-3.15pm Pre-School - *Thurs 9.00-12.45pm 
Pinchmill 

School 

Tues Approx 11.00am Fishmonger in village  - call 07803 201 399 For info 

Tues 7.30 pm Table Tennis Club Village Hall 

Parish Online: www.felmersham.net                                     November 2016 
 

THE ABERFAN DISASTER                                                                 Mike Benson 

21st OCTOBER 1966     
                               
I grew up on the Welsh (Herefordshire / Radnorshire) border. My father 
was the Rector of a small town there, Presteigne. He died suddenly of a 
heart attack in 1961. Before my mother moved away, she and I were 
entertained to supper by the local Baptist Minister, the Rev Kenneth 
Hayes. He went on to become the minister of the Baptist chapel in 
Aberfan and was there fifty years ago when the disaster occurred on 21st 
October 1966. One of his children was killed in the disaster. He stayed at 
Aberfan for the rest of his working life. He died about 20 years ago. 
 
In the unpublished Memoirs, my mother wrote: 
"... Our Baptist Minister was a young man in his first cure. He was a very 
good man. In due course, he married. His wife came from the valleys and 
they had two little boys, Dwffrig and Gwilym. Eventually, the call came 
from the valleys. They were due to leave Presteigne just after Dad died 
and I moved away. They left Presteigne to go to Aberfan. Dwffrig was at 
school and was killed by the terrible slurry. Gwilym was saved only 
because he had a cold that morning and his mother kept him at home. 
 

I heard from many people and saw in the newspapers of the wonderful 
work that Mr Hayes did. Though he had lost his own son, he used to 
stress that 'there must be no bitterness'.“ 

 

mailto:lorraine@felmersham.info


ST MARY’S CHURCH, FELMERSHAM  

    REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  

Sunday 13th  November  

at 10.45am 

  

We meet at the War Memorial at 
10.45am for the Act of  
Remembrance: the reading of 
names, planting of poppies by young people and the Last 
Post at 11am. 
 

After this, we follow the choir in procession to St Mary’s 
Church for Remembrance Sunday Parish Communion. 
Refreshments will follow the service. 
 

Come to remember ..... 

SPECIAL SERVICES AND SERVICE CHANGES FOR NOVEMBER 
 

Wednesday 2nd November All Souls’ Day 
A ‘said’ Benefice Requiem Communion for All Souls’ Day at 7.30pm to com-
memorate the faithful departed. 
You are welcome to write names of lost loved ones on the list in the church; 
names will be read out during the Service. 
 

Sunday 13th November Remembrance Sunday  See above  
 

Sunday 27th November Advent Sunday  
11.00am Advent Parish Communion (in place of Choral Matins) 
6.00pm - Benefice Advent Carol Service 
 

ADVENT COMPLINE 
 

From Monday 28th November there will be Compline at 8.00 pm each weekday 
in the Benefice: 
- Monday, Wednesday, Friday - St Peter’s, Sharnbrook 
- Tuesday, Thursday - St Mary’s, Felmersham  
 

VILLAGE TRADES AND SERVICES 

  
  

Driving Instruction 
Jeff Henman 

782290 

  
  

Electrical Services 
Martin Blizard 

782527 

  Electrical Services 
Mick Bowyer 

783472 

  
Odd Jobs (babysitting/ 

car wash gardening/
house cleaning etc) 

Isaac Perring 
782733 

07500 828404 

 Childminding 
Maxine Boswell 

781940   
07985 228 116  

Painting &  
Decorating 

Eric Barford           
781719 

Chemistry/Science 
Maths tuition 

Peter Rankin        
782897 

IT Services 
(business or home) 

Clive Just   
781967 
783246 

Community Care 07786 344 176 
Piano/Guitar  

Lessons (all ages) 
Margo Payne         

782355 

Dog Walking, 
feeding/ boarding 

Ch. Tweeddale 
781279 

Driveway and Patio 
Cleaning (Radwell) 

David Rickard 
07900 677851 

783589 

Animal Care and 
Dog Walking 

Annette Courtney 
783164 

Daisy Bank Kennels 
Cattery &Grooming 

Centre, Fully Licensed 
and Qualified 

Mrs Gee 
01234 720241 

  
Gardening  
Services 

Jack Charman 
01234 954873 
07766 762887 

SHARNBROOK MILL THEATRE - AUTUMN SEASON             Reg. Charity no 242164 
Sat 12th November - SARA SPADE (THE UKULELE LADY) & THE NOISY BOYS  is a 
very special Diary date to lift your spirits!  Also In celebration of the completion of Phase 
One of our H&V project with a brief project presentation. Reception & Fork Supper, fol-
lowed by the on-stage Entertainment: ‘Beautiful face, beautiful voice’ ‘….her band 
makes me want to dance – they have that magical element it’s almost impossible to put 
your finger on’, Jules Holland. Now booking! Tickets £15 from Brian Woodrow Bedford 
349455 or bwoodrow@btinternet.com; also David Saint 01933 675995 / 
words@davidsaint.co.uk.   
 

Saturday 19th November ROCK NIGHT 2 WITH THE ELECTRIC EXPERIENCE 
[http://www.electricexperience.com]. Tickets £10 pp…available NOW on line: 

www.sharnbrookmilltheatre.co.uk, also from Twinkle Twinkle Boutique, 65a – 67 High 
St, Sharnbrook (in person), or Roger Wiltshire: 07704 700785. 

mailto:words@davidsaint.co.uk


Appleby 

Upholstery 
 Re-Upholstery Service 

Modern & Antique Work Undertaken 

City & Guilds Qualified – Insured 

Free Collection & Delivery Service 

www.applebyupholstery.co.uk 

applebyupholstery@hotmail.co.uk 

or 

Call to discuss your project on:  

07767 394 419 

 

The Coach House 

Felmersham 
Offering Luxury 

Bed and Breakfast 
& Self Catering Accommodation 

Contact :  Wendy Mansell  -  Corn Close, Church End, Felmersham 

Tel: 01234 782808 /  07899 872144 
Email:   wendyamansell@hotmail.com 

Website:  www.thecoachhousefelmersham.com 
 

 COLWORTH GOLF CLUB  

*quiet and peaceful environment  

*challenging 9 hole, par 68 course  

*7 day membership for only £350 pa  

*rarely congested – members & guests only  

*competitions and social golf  

*access to Unilever sports & social facilities  

COLWORTH SCIENCE PARK, SHARNBROOK MK42 1LQ – 01933 350224 / WWW.COLWORTHGOLF.CO.UK  

  

COFFEE MORNING  SATURDAY 5th NOVEMBER                                        Jane Wells 
 

The November Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Church Restoration Fund 
will be held in the home of Tom and Jane Wells, Felmersham on Saturday 5th 
November at 10.30am. Contributions of homemade cakes, toiletries, produce 
and bric-a-brac for the bring-and-buy stall will be most welcome. Please come 
along.  Everyone welcome.  
 

The  December  Coffee   Morning  will  be  hosted  by  Tim and Linda Hoyle,  
Felmersham on Saturday 3rd December. 

Sharnbrook Gospel  

Choir 
Performing a selection of Gospel,  

Inspirational and Popular music 

at St Mary’s Church, Felmersham 

7.30pm 

on Saturday 12th November 

Tickets £6 (to include light refreshments) available from: 

Jane Wells - 01234 782462  

or Rachel Turner – 07584552278 

Tickets will also be available on the night at the door 

Come along and enjoy a great evening's singing 

 

 

mailto:wendyamansell@hotmail.com


Charity Furniture Store 

1 Brereton Road, Bedford.MK40 1HU 
 01234 352899 

 

 

 

 

Free local Collection/Delivery: Tuesdays & Fridays - Open Mon-Fri 9.30 to 4.00  

Furniture/electrical/white goods, donations gratefully received,  
soft furnishing subject to having a fire label 

Charitable  aims:  “offering work experience to adults with learning disabilities”  “alleviation of poverty” 
Charity No. 1091271   ♦    Affiliated to Royal Mencap   ♦    www.bedsgardencarers.org.uk  

 

Hand Sewn Curtains, Blinds and Accessories 

Made to Measure Service, finished to your exact requirements 

Contact Sarah Bunker on 01234 783220  or   07946 620821 

Website:  www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk    Email:  sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk 

Matt Poulter Plumbing & Heating 
 

       ♦   All plumbing & heating work       ♦   General property maintenance 
       ♦   Oil Boiler Installations                ♦   Gas boiler servicing &  repair 

Complete bathroom  design and installation, including tiling 

For a friendly reliable service and free estimate call Matt on 07974 212232 

Or 01234 824674 or email: mppoulter@gmail.com, 

www.poulterplumbing.co.uk 

 

  

K M Lovell 

General building  

      ♦   BLOCK PAVING 

      ♦   EXTENSIONS 

      ♦   ROOFING 

      ♦   PATIOS 

All work considered 
 

01234   782869 

 

 

   *   Traditional Photograph Restoration 
         and Conservation 

    *   Antique and Reproduction  Frames 

    *   Old photographs of Bedfordshire 

Helen Dawkins LRPS 

Radwell, Bedford 

01234  782265 
helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk 

   

  BLACK AND 

  WHITE 

  REVIVAL 

http://www.pinchmill-interiors.co.uk/
mailto:sarah@pinchmill-interiors.co.uk
mailto:helen@blackandwhiterevival.co.uk
http://www.blackandwhiterevival.co.uk/


D ANTHONY 
 

  Painter & Decorator 
(est.  40 years) 

    *  Internal/External 

    *  Insurance work  
              welcome 

    *  Free estimates and  
              advice (no VAT) 

Tel:        01234 782284 

Mobile: 07901 845277 

(Radwell, Bedford) 

Barnes Tree Services 
ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN 

Trees reduced or removed  ~  all waste chipped on site and taken away 

NPTC qualified   ~      Fully insured 

Traditional family business  ~  Woodland management since 1980 

Ash logs always available for delivery 

Telephone:  Roger Barnes for a free quote on 01933 356205 

  Village Kitchens by Karen Ltd 

 Email: vkbykaren@hotmail.com 

01933 357890 or 07976 955976 

From a Supply Only to a Fully Project Managed Installation. 
 

Karen has a great team of excellent tradesmen to create your dream. 
 

Classic Contemporary to a Sleek Modern Handleless kitchen.       
 

Call Karen for a Free Consultation, Design and Quotation. 

 

 

 

 

ALLOTMENT HOLDERS WORKING PARTY                                       Sue Whitehouse                                      

 
Thank you to all allotment holders who turned up at the meeting on 21st          

October. There were some useful suggestions and we have decided to have a      
bonfire and tidy-up day on Saturday 12th November, starting any time after 
9am.  
 

All are welcome to join in, so please bring strimmers, mowers and suitable 
tools, and wear old clothes. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Architectural Design 
Stephen Funge MCIAT 

stephen@architecturaldesign.co.uk 

Tel 01234 381304  ≈  Mob 07710 268372   

Planning and Building Regulations Applications 
Design and Project Management  ♦ Extensions  ♦ New Houses  ♦ Offices  ♦ Shops 

Call for a chat.      No obligation. 

 

 
  

Computer support,  

consultancy and 

maintenance 

for business or home 

www.allforit.co.uk 

Tel:  Clive Just  01234 783246 

http://www.allforit.co.uk/


Felmersham & Radwell Village Hall 

Annual Quiz Night 

Saturday 26th November 2016 

7pm for 7.30pm start  
Ploughman’s Buffet, Fully Licensed Bar 

Tickets £12 in advance  

(£14 on the Door) 

Maximum 8 people per team 

Available from Marjorie: 781140 

         or Claire: 782947 

FELMERSHAM AND RADWELL VILLAGE HALL                                             Samantha Bance 
 

The Felmersham and Village Hall Committee AGM is to be held on Wednesday 16th  

November @ 7pm at the Village Hall. All members of the Parish are welcome. 
 

Up and coming Fundraising Event - Felmersham & Radwell Bake Off!  
Early next year, watch this space  

 

Your Village Needs You!  

Due to retirement we are looking for new committee members. Specifically a new 
Secretary and Booking Clerk. If you would like to help and support your community 
and play park, then please contact Annette Franklin  
netfranklin74@gmail.com for more information.  

WI                                                                                                                          Denise Canning 
Wicksteed Park, Kettering was opened to the public in 1921; it was the brain child of 
the engineer Charles Wicksteed, a true visionary. Charles purchased a piece of land in 
1913 because he wanted to create an open, safe park for the people of Kettering, 
where families could relax and play together at a time when many homes did not have 
a garden. 
 

In 1916 the Wicksteed Village Trust, now the Charitable Trust, was set up to run the 
park ensuring all monies generated from the park would be ploughed back into the 
park. The park contained playground equipment which was made at Charles' engi-
neering factory, a boating lake and tennis courts. A water chute, still there today, was 
introduced in 1926; this was followed in 1928 by a cycle track and the Pavilion. In 1930 
Olympic Gold Medallist Lord Burghley opened the new sports ground. Sadly Charles 
died shortly before the opening of the railway in 1931. The sports ground was re-
placed in 1970 with the new, more exciting, roller coaster rides.                               (Ctd.) 

PINCHMILL LOWER SCHOOL  

During October it has continued to be busy here in school. We have had visitors to 
support the children’s learning and have also been on an exciting 
trip to the Nene Valley Railway for a steam train ride with our 
youngest children.  
 

We had a coffee morning which raised around £70 for Macmillan, 
and held our Harvest Festival at the Church, with donations of 
produce and cash for their very worthy cause. Parents were also 

invited to a celebration assembly by our year 3 and 4 class. The children put on a bril-
liant short play to tell everyone what they had learnt about Ancient Egypt. 
 

The work has now begun on our new classrooms. On 17th October fencing and work-
men arrived to begin preparing for building work to start. Thank you to those who live 
along Church End and The Old Road who were considerate in parking on this day. The 
first thing to do was to remove the two large trees from the back corner of the play-
ground. Over half term diggers arrived and the groundwork began. We are currently 
working towards the modular units being delivered on 14th November. Once again a 
large lorry will need access so we would be grateful if you could co-operate again with 
parking. Further information will be sent, posted on www.felmersham.net and our 
school website www.pinchmill.beds.sch.uk. 
 

We are also busy planning for the Christmas Fayre to be held on 3rd December. This 
will be an exciting event and an opportunity to buy some pressies and have some fun! 
We will also have a special festive visitor for the children. It would be great to see as 
many of you as possible, so put the date in your diary and pop along! 
 

Our Christmas production for the Community will be held on Tuesday 13th December 
at 10:30am at St Mary’s Church. If you are free and would like to join us, you will be 
very welcome. 
 

 If you have any questions, or would like to see what is going on with the building 
work, please feel free to contact me by phone, email or in person. 

PINCHMILL PRE-SCHOOL FUNDRAISER                                                       Rosie Cheetham 
FRIDAY 18th NOVEMBER, PAVENHAM VILLAGE HALL 
Ladies Night is back! A great chance for an evening out with great food, plenty of 
wine, fabulous company and all for a fantastic cause! Tickets £15 which includes a Fish 
& Chip Supper, Glass of Prosecco and a yummy pudding!  For tickets please contact 
the Pre-School by email: admin@pinchmillpreschool.co.uk.  Alternatively speak to 
Rosie Cheetham or Brittany Tandy. 

Work is currently being done to restore the island in the middle of the lovely boating 
lake, along with many other ongoing projects. 
 

Today Wicksteed attracts families from all over to enjoy Charles' dream, and long may 
it continue to do so. 
 

Our thanks go to Ian Addis for a very informative and interesting evening. 

mailto:netfranklin74@gmail.com
http://www.pinchmill.beds.sch.uk
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